
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
Congratulations to the 14 
community groups that  
will share in $49,740.20 
of funding thanks to  
Council’s 2024 
Community Grants  
Program. 
An additional 13 projects will also share in 
$56,965 of funding after these initiatives 
were referred to the Gannawarra 
Community Resilience Committee for 
consideration as part of the Gannawarra 
Flood Recovery Program. 
Council thanks all groups that submitted a 
request for funding, and look forward to 
seeing the projects that have received 
funding come to fruition. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Ross Stanton 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 17 July at the Koondrook 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HELP SHAPE COUNCIL’S FAIR 
ACCESS POLICY, ACTION PLAN 
Council would like your help as we develop 
our Fair Access policy and action plan, 
which will reduce the barriers women, girls 
and people of all cultures experience in 
accessing community sports infrastructure. 
You can provide feedback by: 
• Completing the Fair Access Community 

Survey. This can be completed online 
at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/fairaccess or by 
collecting a copy at Council’s Customer 
Service Centres at Cohuna and Kerang. 

• Visiting a community drop-in session, 
occurring at the Gateway to 
Gannawarra Centre, Cohuna on 
Tuesday, 16 July (3pm-5pm) and 
Victoria Square, Kerang on Thursday, 
18 July (10am-1pm). 

For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/fairaccess  
 

 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Library Assistant - Casual 
• Swim Instructor – Casual (school terms 

only)  
• Early Childhood Educator – Permanent 

part-time 
• Pool Lifeguard (Kerang Exercise Pool) – 

Casual (school terms only) 
• Senior Civil Project Officer – Permanent 

full-time 
• Kindergarten Teacher – Permanent full-

time, part-time and casual positions 
available 

For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 17 JULY 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

2024 COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
If you are interested in standing as a 
candidate for the 2024 Gannawarra Shire 
Council elections, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/election for various 
resources. 
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HELP NAME AN UNNAMED 
KERANG ROAD 
Time is running out for residents to help 
Council assess a request to name the road 
that connects Kerang-Koondrook Road to 
Lower Murray Water’s wastewater treatment 
plant “White Cedar Lane”. 
You can confirm your support or suggest 
alternative options before 5pm Tuesday, 16 
July by visiting www.gsc.vic.gov.au/yoursay or 
completing a Have Your Say form, available 
from the Cohuna and Kerang Customer 
Service Centres. 
 

2025 KINDERGARTEN 
ENROLMENTS OPEN 
Enrolments for Council’s three-year-old 
kindergarten and Pre-Prep programs for 2025 
are now open. 
For more information or to enrol your child 
for programs at Cohuna, Kerang, Koondrook 
or Leitchville, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/enrolments or phone (03) 
5452 1357. 
Enrolments close Wednesday, 31 July. 
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